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Cedar Grove Elementary PAC 

Meeting Minutes 
 
Meeting Information 
Date:  Wednesday September 14, 2016 Time:  7:00 – 9:00 pm 

Chair:  Christine Hardt Recorder:  Christine Hardt 

Attendance  (10) 
Barry Krangle, Principal Christine Hardt, Co-Chair Tracey McIntosh, Co-Chair 

Linda Schute, Treasurer Shannon Burtnick, Vice Chair Scott Davis 

Melinda Marsh Anneke van Swieten Pauline Attle-Billey, Breakfast Prgm Coord 

Tracy Aiken   

Regrets:  Aja Plows, Pammila Ruth-SD46 Trustee, Susan Goddard 

Housekeeping Action Items 
1. Call to Order 7:00pm 

2. Introductions 

3. Additions to Agenda: None 

4. Minutes from last PAC meeting: June 1, 2016 
Revisions:  None 
Motion to Approve: Scott Davis 
Seconded:  Tracey McIntosh 

 

5. Outstanding Action Items: 

 Christine to send a letter to Tim Horton’s to confirm the 2017 Festival of Lights 

 Payment from Monk School Supplies 2015 is still outstanding 

 

6. Regular Reports Action Items 
6.1 Chair’s Report: 

 The September PAC newsletter and notices were distributed with the school 
newsletter today.  This year we sent out a volunteer sign up form to try and find new 
volunteers. 

 The online Parent Survey only resulted in 22 responses. A reminder to complete the 
survey was included in the newsletter and posted on the FaceBook page. 

 Teacher Wish List Forms were distributed to staff; requests will be reviewed at the 
November meeting. 

 Ed Aiken and Allen Stevenson will be hosting a community movie night at Cedar Grove 
on September 29

th
.  The PAC host the concession as a fundraiser for the school. 

 We received a thank you letter from the recipient of the $500 bursary, Lauren 
Fulkerson.  Linda explained that the bursary money has not yet been given to her, it 
needs to be sent to her school directly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Linda to send bursary money to 
recipient’s school. 

6.2 Treasurer’s Report: 

 Reviewed the YTD Cashflow and budget comparison for last school year.  Our total 
revenues were $3977 more than budgeted, and the total expenses were $2178 less 
than budgeted. See attachment. 

  The operating account current has approx. $18,300 and the gaming account has $4000 
due to last year’s raffle.  This year’s gaming money has not yet been received. 

 

 

6.3 Principal’s Report: 

 Mr. Krangle thanked the PAC for the welcome goodies and coffee on the first day. 

 The school numbers are up this year, we have around 250 or very close.  We are closed 
to cross boundary and there is only room in the grade 3 class.  Classes are big and they 
are trying to hire another EA for additional support. 

 Staff got together last Friday evening to get to know each other, approximately half of 
our staff are men this year. 

 It was nice to get the kids into their classes on the 2
nd

 day of school this year, there was 
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less anxiety for them. 

 The school has had 2 fire drills already. 

 Spirit day was a great success and teams were selected. 

 Cedar Grove is a ‘wild’ school.  This year we will be looking at Wetlands and extending 
opportunities for classes to be on the move. 

 Barry put out a calendar for this year to the staff.  He is planning to do a musical which 
will start after Christmas.  It will be a kids version of Fiddler on the Roof.  They are not 
doing it for the Christmas concert as at Christmas it is nice to see everyone perform. 

 Working on a date for the open house, it will probably be in early October.  Parents 
present noted that there are a lot of new teachers so they are looking forward to the 
open house in order to meet the teachers and see the classrooms.  Barry is hoping to 
hold it on October 6

th
. 

 The school district is now sending out a parent newsletter, it is available on the SD46 
website.  Barry passed a copy around. 

 Some parent education nights are coming up for parents, watch for info. 

 Linda S. asked what changes we will see now that the new curriculum is officially in 
place.  Barry advised that we will see individual snapshots on student outcomes, and 
new ways to communicate student learning.  Our school is pretty progressive.  The 
outcomes will be based more on the Rubrix. 

 

6.4 School Trustee Report:  No report – Pammila absent.  

7 Old Business Action Items 

7.3 Family BBQ: All present agreed that the BBQ was a great success and volunteers were very 
much appreciated. Comments/suggestions for next year’s event are: 

 Work to change set up in order to reduce lines, perhaps BBQs in multiple 
locations? 

 Stage and music were wonderful; it was nice that students and teachers 
performed 

 More volunteers needed for better flow 

 Need tickets so BBQ volunteers know what was paid for 

 

7.4 Election of Vacant Positions:  

 Currently we have two vacant positions:  Secretary and DPAC Rep 

 Scott Davis volunteered to fill the secretary position – thank you!! 

 The DPAC Rep position is currently vacant, will look to see if we can alternate reps 

 The volunteer coordinator position was not filled last year, it was noted that this might 
be helpful for booking hot lunch and breakfast program volunteers.  Pauline Attle-
Billey volunteered to book the Breakfast Program volunteers.  

 
Discuss DPAC Rep at next 
meeting 
 
Christine to forward 
names/contact info of breakfast 
program volunteers to Pauline. 

8 New Business Action Items 
8.3 Upcoming Fundraisers: Chicken fundraiser forms will be going home soon and will be due 

October 6
th

. Anneke will send out the Vessey Bulb order forms around the 21
st

 and they will 
be due the first week of October.  The fall bulb order normally does better. 

Christine to arrange chicken 
delivery day and volunteers 

8.4 Yearbook:  Christine advised that the yearbook contract has been signed.  This is Siew Sim’s 
last year as Yearbook Coordinator, but Erin Kellie has agreed to take over next year.  She 
will be learning from Siew this year.  Thank you Erin! 

 

8.5 Motion from Susan Goddard: Susan Goddard was not present at the meeting, but emailed 
a presentation to the PAC (see attachment pg 5) with the following motion: 

 
Motion:  That the money raised by the PAC at the Festive Family Fundraisers totaling 
$2463.36, currently being set aside, be reallocated to support another capital playground 
enhancement for Cedar Grove Elementary.   Future PAC meetings could discuss then vote on 
another worthy cause.  Motion seconded by Scott Davis. 

 

 
 
Motion passed:  Funds raised at 
the Festive Family Fundraiser will 
be used for another capital 
playground enhancement, which 
is still to be decided. 

8.6 Hot Lunch:  Christine advised that Tina Poirier has stepped down as the Hot Lunch 
Coordinator.  No one person has stepped up to fill the role, so we will try to cover it with a 
group of people.  The following people volunteered to help:  Christine Hardt, Tracey 
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McIntosh, Shannon Burtnick and Aja Plows.  There was general discussion regarding 
possible options for the program such as selling snacks instead of providing a lunch if we do 
not have enough volunteers.  The PAC is planning to look for new vendors and improve the 
meals this year.  Barry advised that he and the teachers have discussed the hot lunch 
program and they feel that the meals should reflect the nutritional values of the nutritional 
curriculum and not be so concerned with raising money.  PAC members present explained 
that the program is a fundraiser, and is not intended as a full meal program.  The staff are 
asking for veggie cups and/or salads with meals and no hot dogs.  Parents present 
disagreed and explained that veggie cups have been tried in the past and failed, as students 
tend to throw them out.  There was a lot of food waste, so PACs stopped providing the 
veggies with meals and just provided the entrée.  Hot dogs were discussed and it was 
agreed that they should be reduced and not offered weekly; it was noted that offering 
occasionally is ok as long as the hot dogs meet the nutritional guidelines (i.e. all beef nitrate 
free wieners).  Discussed possible options for takeout, and Christine noted that she is trying 
to contact the chef at Elphie (Barry B)   

8.7 2016/2017 Budget Planning:  The PAC executive met last week to begin drafting a budget 
for this school year.  Linda presented the draft budget (see attachment page 6) and 
changes were discussed. 

Linda will present the updated 
budget at the October PAC 
meeting. 

8.8 2016/2017 Calendar Planning: 

 Christine reviewed a draft timeline for PAC events over the coming school year.  
Parents should email Christine if they have any additional suggestions.  We are trying 
to limit the activities and fundraisers in the busy month, and spread some items into 
the slower months. 

 While discussing possible events, Scott Davis suggested that maybe we should look at a 
project to replace the mural in the basketball court this spring as the current mural is 
old and faded.  All present liked the idea and agreed to discuss it again in the new year. 

 

8.9 Spending Decisions:  none  

Meeting Adjourned at:  9pm Next Meeting:  September 14, 2016 at 7pm 

 
Attachments:   
 

 Financial Report:  Actuals to Budget_July 31, 2016 (page 4) 

 Presentation to CGE PAC Meeting by Susan Goddard (page 5) 

 Draft 2016/2017 Budget (page 6) 
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